Selectmen’s Meeting
September 9, 2009
4:00 pm

A meeting of the Board was held on the above date in the Fred B Morgan Jr. Meeting
Room, Town Hall. Members present were Margaret E. Serpa & Arthur Smadbeck.

At 4:00 Ms. Serpa opened the meeting and the scheduled opening of bids for the auction of
unbuildable tax lots. Ms. Gail Avakian was present to assist in the procedures. There was a
late bid from Mr. Dustin Ashton that arrived at 12:53pm on 9/8/09. This was automatically
rejected because it had to be in by 11:00am 9/8/09. The on time bids were as follows:

12A-29 Phillip Levesque - $5,000
11A-456 Eric Boass $1,400
11A-213-1 Dana Thornton $5,000
11B-115 Carol Aycox $21,095
11A-455 Nancy Holt $2,250
11A-456 . Nancy Holt $1,650
12A-24 Chris & Donna Kenny $18,200

Mr. Smadbeck moved to take these bids under advisement for consideration. Ms. Serpa
seconded. Unanimous.

The Board then approved the following items:
Travel vouchers for the Fire Department for paramedic school.

For BaDaBing d/b/a Alchemy to close from January 4, 2010 to February 4, 2010 for winter
maintenance.

To refer a letter about cab fares to the Police Department.

There being a few minutes left until the 4:15pm Nstar Hearing, Georgiana Greenough,
Assistant to the Planning Board, took the opportunity to address with the Nstar
representative, Karen Corriveau, some concerns. She stated that some town residents had
come to her with concerns about the wires hanging from the poles on School St. and she
presented pictures of the situation.

Ms. Serpa asked if there was still a plan to bury the lines.

Mr. Stuart Fuller, nghway Superintendent, replied that there were still plans to bury the
lines on School St. from Cook St. to Main St.

Ms. Corriveau stated that she could not tell by the pictures who the lines belonged to and
she would take the pictures back to the Vineyard Office and if they belonged to Nstar they
would be fixed.

At 4:15 Ms. Serpa opened the Nstar hearing to install a 20 underground cable across
Litchfield Road.

Ms. Corriveau showed the Board the map of where the cable would be.

M. Fuller stated that he had no objections. He would like for all structures to be off the
traveled way.

There being no more input, Ms. Serpa closed the public hearing at 4:17.

Mr. Smadbeck moved to approve the project with the stipulation that all structures be off
the traveled way. Ms. Serpa seconded. Unanimous.

Mr. Smadbeck moved to adjourn at 4:19 pm. Ms. Serpa seconded. Unanimous.
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